MONTGOMERY-PRINCE GEORGES CHAPTER

HISTORY AT A GLANCE

ELEVENTH YEAR-July 1, 1978 to June 30, 1979

OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS:

President
Vice President
Secretary
Treasurer

Directors: Membership
Publicity
Education
Meetings
Editorial

Programs
Awards
Research
Chapter Comp.
Workshops and
Seminars

Committees: Nominations
OMBE Coordinator

MEMBERSHIP:

CHAPTER AWARDS:

NATIONAL AWARDS:

MEETING LOCATION:

Ernest H. Davenport, GAO
David K. Roth, DC

Allen S. Gibson, CSA
Harry Followell, DAS

Richard Pelletier, DOT
John C. Fawsett, SI
Sanders P. Gerson, OPM
Brenda J. Morsell, HUD
Leonard M. Reamer,
Elmer Fox, Westheimer & Co.
John F. Schultheis, DC
Edward J. Ballotta, SI
John T. Cronin, GAO
George O. Henderson, DOT

Jack Sandler, DOT

Joseph Giannantonio, HUD
Wilbert H. Luck, HUD

May 1, 1978-493 Members
April 30, 1979-521 Members

Ralph Flaherty Chapter Service:
George O. Henderson
Dist. Leadership: Nelson Shapiro
Achievement of the Year:
Allen S. Goff, SI
Spec. Achievement of the Year:
John C. Fawsett
Chapter Recognition:
Allen S. Gibson
Directors of the Year:
Brenda Morsell, Jack Sandler
Unsung Hero: Fred Hedman, HUD

First Place, Class A Chapter Comp.;
Membership Improvement Awards

Silver Spring Holiday Inn

GENERAL: Starting our second decade, the Chapter conducted
three mini-symposiums: "Personnel - Management"; "Detection and
Prevention of Computer Frauds", and; "The Federal Budget Process."



The Education Committee presented programs to over 1,500 students
at 26 high schools. In addition, we represented the accounting
profession at the Prince Georges County-wide College and Career Day
Fair. The Chapter participated in the Dept. of Commerce's OMBE
Program with much success. To stimulate meeting attendance, a
monthly 50/50 raffle was initiated. A research project entitled
"Cash Management of Pension Funds" was completed. For the second
straight year, we participated in a joint meeting with the National
Association of Accountants, drawing an attendance of 101 persons.
We had our second holiday social event at Burn Brae Dinner Theater
to see "Funny Girl."

PROGRAMS : John Lordan, Chief, Fin. Mgt. Branch, OMB
Ersa H. Poston, Member, CSC
Anthony J. Mastro, Professor, GWU
Walter A. Scheiber, Executive Dir., COG
Don I. Wortman, Dep. Comm., Social Svcs. Admin.
Arthur L. Litke, GAO

Harold L. Stugart, GAO "Hotline"

Arthur Schoenhaut, National President, AGA

The 1978-79 chapter Executive Committee
Front: Messrs. Followell, Roth, Davenport

and Gibson. Middle: Ms Morsell, Messrs. Ernie Davenport turns over gavel to
Pelletier, Sandler, Gerson and Schultheis. incoming Pres. Dave Roth - May 1979
Back: Messrs. Cronin, Shapiroc and Henderson.
Missing: John Fawsett, photographer.



